
To book your lunch, please enter your 
name electronically on the booking page 
via the website, (before 12 noon on the 
Friday prior to the meeting. Go to our web-
site home page at www.highgate-rsl.org.au 
and double-click HIGHGATE MONTHLY 
LUNCHEON below the photo of the Flame 
of Remembrance and you’ll be transferred 
to the booking sheet page.  �
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The booking sheet also lets you enter a 
‘P’ in column three to indicate you are a 
permanent booking.  
 

Electronic funds transfer details are on 
the spreadsheet.  
 

For those without internet, please call any 
Committee Member to book in.  Cost is 
$30 per person. �
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From our President 

O ur October guest speakers, David Stokes and Thomas Paparo,  
presented their winning assignments on the Spirit of the Anzac 

theme relating to the Borneo WW2 and POW history, under the Schools  
Scholarship Program to Sabah and Sarawak. The Year 11 students 
from John XXII Secondary College, Claremont were awarded a two-
week tour to Borneo for the Annual Anzac Dedications where this  
history occurred. 
 

Thomas’s presentation was a biography of his Mother’s Uncle who 
enlisted in the RAAF and served as a bomber gunner in the Pacific. 
David produced a video reflecting on Laurence Binyon's poem, For the 
Fallen and documented their visit to Borneo.  (continued page 2)  

Important dates & events | please diarise now 
° No Committee Meeting for November 
° 0600-1000 | Fri 11 Nov | Poppy Day - CBD Volunteers needed, please 
° 1000 | Sat 12 Nov | 15 plaques dedication - Honour Avenue Group KP 
° 1130 | Mon 14 Nov | Remembrance Day Service & Luncheon  
      Memorial Flame - State War Memorial Kings Park ($80pp for lunch) 
° 1100 | Mon 19 Dec | Committee Meeting 
° 1130 for 1215 | Mon 19 Dec | Christmas Luncheon 

Last Post | Lest We Forget 
 

In this month of November, we especially remember with deep sadness and 
affection all our departed Members and convey sincere condolences  

and sympathy to their families 

A reminder that we have 
our Remembrance Day 
Service at the Flame of 
Remembrance in Kings 

Park from 11.30 on  
MONDAY 14 November,  
followed by luncheon at 

Frasers Restaurant 

As tradition dictates, Perth will halt at 11am on the 11th day of the 
11th month – 98 years since the guns of the Western Front fell 

silent after more than four years of continuous warfare. The First 
World War brought about the mobilisation of more than 70 million 

people and left between nine and 13 million dead, perhaps as 
many as one-third of them with no known grave. The Allies chose 
this day and time for the commemoration of their war dead as it 

coincided with the time and date that hostilities ceased. 



 

° RSLWA has good financial man-
agement and we don’t pay the fees, 
gratuities and honorariums that 
have occurred in some Eastern 
States branches 

 

° We acknowledge the damage 
caused to the RSL brand by these 
allegations; but advise that in WA, 
we are carefully husbanding our 
financial resources to provide the 
best services we can deliver to all 
veterans and members. This in-
cludes the construction of a new 
ANZAC House with which we can 
further improve our services, in 
partnership with other co-located 
ESOs.  

 

° Any reductions in Poppy Day  
° donations will impact on the RSL’s 

ability to support veteran advocacy 
and welfare.  

 

Regarding Poppy Day, Peter  
suggests all Sub-Branches collecting 
on Poppy Day should ensure their 
members are aware of the three 
points above, in order to respond to 
possible adverse comments by  
members of the public.  

From our President (continued from page 1) 

 

State RSL President, 
Peter Aspinall, has  
commented on 
RSLWA’s good financial 
management, following 
media reports of  
financial issues that 
have engulfed RSLNSW and that 
also extended to the  
National Board, involving the  
National President.  
 

There are accusations that RSL Life-
care, a subsidiary organisation of 
RSLNSW, inappropriately paid  
substantial consultancy fees to  
individuals who were, and some still 
are, directors of RSLNSW and RSL 
Lifecare.  
 

A meeting of the National Board of 
Directors on 17 Oct resolved that an 
independent inquiry be commis-
sioned to investigate the  
appropriateness of the fees paid, the 
legitimacy of such fees and the 
quantum paid for services delivered.  
 

Peter said that as WA State Presi-
dent, the situation deeply concerned 
him and he wished to make three 
important points:  
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Their perspective of WWII was  
important, as both young men real-
ised they are not much younger than 
the thousands who enlisted and sac-
rificed so much for Australia.  
Thomas and David clearly displayed 
the empathy, understanding and 
knowledge that qualifies them as 
worthy custodians to pass on the 
meaning of the Spirit of ANZAC to 
future generations.  
  

Poppy Day volunteers are sought for 
Friday 11 Nov.  If you can volunteer 
an hour or two on Remembrance 
Day morning, please urgently call 
Mike Harness on 9293 1076 or  
0438 936 405. 
 

Highgate’s premier event, the  
Remembrance Day Service and 
Luncheon at Kings Park, is on Mon 
14 Nov. The service commences at 
the Flame of Remembrance in Kings 
Park at 11.20 with a Lone Piper 
(Mick Coyle), followed by a two-
course meal at noon in Fraser’s that 
includes refreshments. 
 

Members are encouraged to invite 
partners and friends to make this a 
memorable occasion. The cost is 
$80 per person and can be booked 
on the Highgate website or at this 
link: https://docs.google.com/
spreadsheets/d/1o6wVS-
m137uSrPhI2nj3e-
Doiylv3Hhdf27D9ccps1A/edit#gid=0 
 

Luncheon costs must be prepaid by 
either electronic funds transfer to 
Highgate RSL BSB 066-001 Account 
00925571 and include your  
surname in the details; or by cheque 
to Treasurer Peter Farrell at 9 Bonito 
Way Sorrento WA 6020.  Payment is 
required by 7 November 2016. 
 

In addition to my October report, I 
wish to remember the passing of 
Ron Adams.  Thank you for your 
service, Ron.  Lest We Forget. 
 

Planning for our Christmas function 
is well under way. Geoff Hourn has 
organised some surprise acts with 
well-known guest artists to entertain 
us all on 19 Dec.  
 

This will be the last meeting in  
ANZAC House for at least two years, 
and will therefore be a great  
opportunity to recall the many happy 
hours and good fellowship with 
friends that we have spent in the 
Gallipoli Room.  
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Disclaimer Please note Highgate Highlights 
source material is edited to remove inappro-
priate content, and to clarify or shorten the 
item where needed. Although normal tests 
for accuracy are undertaken, you should not 
rely on this material without carrying out 
your own validity checks. Opinions  
expressed in Highgate Highlights are not 
necessarily those of RSL Highgate Sub-
Branch or RSLWA. You are welcome to  
forward information of interest to your  
colleagues and friends, although we would 
appreciate acknowledgment as its source. 

RSLWA has good financial management  

New RSLWA temporary office opens 22 Nov 
 

RSLWA is moving to Level 3 - 66 St Georges Terrace (next to London Court) 
and the Administration office will therefore be closed for one day - Mon 21 
Nov before reopening on Tue 22 Nov.  Members can reach the building easily 
via stops 8 or 12 on the free Red CAT bus service; and Transperth buses 
running up and down the Terrace are free for members travelling within the 
Free Transit Zone. It’s an eight minute walk from Perth Train Station/
Underground to the new location; and closest parking options are at City of 
Perth carparks at Council House and Mounts Bay Road.  
 

RSL DefenceCare WA services will operate from this new location as well as 
new membership enquiries and merchandise sales. There will be space for 
meetings and social gatherings, although the premises will not have a liquor 
licence. RSL WA HQ is likely to be there for 3-4 years during reconstruction 
of ANZAC House.   
 

Telephone numbers, email and postal addresses stay the same.  

Platinum membership honours 
70+ years members 

 

The RSLWA Board of Directors 
recently voted unanimously to 
provide free membership for all 
members who have been in the 
RSLWA for 70+ years, and they will 
be known as Platinum Members.   
A letter of congratulations will be 
posted to all eligible members 
when renewals are sent in early 
November. 



Sub Warden Duties | November 2016 
Wreath Laying Services | State War Memorial Kings Park 
POC: Geoff Simpson OAM RFD | Deputy Warden State War Memorial 
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

Highgate Members 
celebrating a  
November birthday  
include: Kevan  
Barrett, Robert Binney, 
Joe Cicala, Leslie Coy, 
Brian D’Cunha, Allan 
Downs, John Evert, 
Judy Farrell, Peter 
Farrell, Susan  
Glasford OAM, Les 
Gordon, Colin  
Hebbard, Carmen 
Homer and Max Kay 
AM CitWA 

New Warden 
State War Memorial  
 

We change Wardens on 11 
Nov, saying ‘au revoir’ to Peter 
King, and welcoming RAAF 
Wing Commander Christine 
Pittman. 

Controversy at ANZAC Cottage 

While the outpouring of support for the 
construction of Western Australia’s first 
war memorial and home for a wounded 
soldier was amazing, not everyone was 
entirely happy with the project.  
 

On 06 Nov, the talks at ANZAC Cottage 
will explore some of the controversies, 
issues and mysteries surrounding this 
historic icon. 
 

The Cottage at 38 Kalgoorlie St Mount 
Hawthorn will be open from 1- 4pm with 
talks at 1:30pm and repeated at 2:45pm. 
Entry to ANZAC Cottage is free, with af-
ternoon tea for a gold coin donation. All 
are welcome. 

ANZAC COTTAGE OPEN DAY 
1-4PM | Sun 06 Nov 2016  

Scooter needed? 
 

RSLWA Headquarters has two 
mobility scooters available for 
members in need and not in a 
position to purchase one.  For 
more information, contact 
Rosalind Howat - RSL 
DefenceCare Community 
Support Officer on  
0417 905 742. 

Fri 11 Nov 1015 for 1100 Remembrance Day – Flame (Flags: Australian National 
flag, White Ensign, RAAF, Merchant Navy) 
Fri 11 Nov 1800 for 1830 Venture Scouts - Flame (Flags: Australian National flag, 
White Ensign, RAAF, Merchant Navy) 
Sat 12 Nov 0915 for 1000 Rhodesian Servicemen Association - Flame  (Flags: 
Australian National flag, White Ensign, RAAF, Rhodesia) 
Mon 14 Nov 1100 for 1130 Highgate Sub-Branch - Flame (Flags: Australian National 
flag, White Ensign, RAAF, Merchant Navy) 
Mon 21 Nov 1030 for 1100 War Widow’s Guild of Australia WA  

New RSLWA Board 
member Rob Cashman 
 

Fremantle City RSL Sub-
Branch Vice President, Rob 
Cashman, fills a casual 
vacancy for the Greater 
Metropolitan Region until 
elections are held during State Congress 
next year. Rob joined the Australian Army 
in 1997, serving in 2nd Cavalry Regiment, 
Special Air Services Regiment and 6RAR, 
before discharging in 2003. He saw active 
service as part of the first unit deployed to 
Afghanistan in 2001-02 with SASR.  
After seven years working in Europe and 
North Africa, he returned to Fremantle and 
became an Emergency Response 
Specialist in Immigration Detention 
Centres. In 2012, he joined the Fremantle 
RSL Sub-Branch and was elected Vice 
President in 2015 after serving as 
Secretary. Rob is married with one young 
child, and one on the way. 

Options being considered for 
temporary ANZAC Club 

 

The move to temporary RSLWA HQ 
premises in St Georges Terrace will not 
allow replication in part or in full the 
facilities of the ANZAC Club.  
 

However, an investigation into the use of 
commercial facilities in nearby hotels/
taverns, or establishing an affiliation with a 
CBD club, is currently being conducted by 
RSLWA. 
 

It is hoped to advise the result before 
ANZAC Club closes in December. 

RSL WA Membership - Aug 16 
7,512 Service and 2,029 Affiliates 
Total: 9,541 Members 
 

Highgate RSL Sub-Branch  
200 Service, 7 Life, 5 Associates,  
9 Affiliates and 4 Honorary 
Total: 225 Members 

RAAF 100th 
ANNIVERSARY 

 

So they can be rightly 
honoured, the Radschool 
Association is trying to 
contact all ex-RAAF 
personnel, both men and 
women, who have turned, or 
are about to turn, 100 years 
of age. Their details will not 
be made public but will be 
passed onto the RAAF's 
History and Heritage Branch 
which is keen to know of 
them.  It does not matter 
what their mustering was, 
nor does it matter if they 
served overseas or in a war 
zone - the only requirement 
is their age, and that they 
served in the Air Force. 
If you know of someone who 
is ex-RAAF and has or will 
turn 100 within the next 12 
months, please email 
100@radschool.org.au. 

Truisms 
If God had intended us to fly, 

he would have made it easier to 
get to the airport; and...the first 

piece of luggage on the 
carousel never belongs to 

anyone; and...if life was fair, 
Elvis would still be alive and all 

the impersonators would be 
dead…and I have kleptomania, 

but when it gets bad, I take 
something for it.         

This newsletter is printed 
as a service to the  

Veterans Community  
by the Office of  

Tim Hammond MP  
Federal Member for Perth 
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the RSL believes younger veterans 
from the most recent conflicts in Af-
ghanistan, Iraq and East Timor need 
to be guaranteed better treatment 
outcomes and opportunities through 
improved rehabilitation. Clearly, con-
ventional wars are fought with differ-
ent rules. Our troops go overseas 
and are confronted by apparently 
ordinary citizens, sometimes chil-
dren, armed with explosives. They 
risk death via hidden explosive de-
vices and random attacks. The en-
emy is not always easily identified.   
 

The pressures of modern warfare 
mean we as a nation must be more 
understanding and aware of mental 
health issues like Post Traumatic 
Stress Disorder (PTSD). There is 
clearly a need for improved advo-
cacy and welfare systems and the 
RSL has not only moved to upgrade 
its advocacy and welfare support but 
is also actively pursuing a policy of 
bringing other Ex Service Organisa-
tions together to forge a new coop-
erative focus to help those in need.  
 

In July this year, RSLWA launched 
RSL DefenceCare in WA to give Vet-
erans and serving personnel greater 
advocacy and welfare support as a 
vital backup to the hundreds of vol-
unteer Welfare and Advocacy Offi-
cers throughout the State. While the 
First World War was not the war that 
ended all wars – as our predeces-
sors had hoped – perhaps soon our 
Veterans can be given the best treat-
ment possible, whether physically or 
psychologically damaged.  
 

As a nation, we cannot afford to 
have dozens of young men and 
women taking their own lives  
because of the silent hell they  
endure. 

 

T oday, we pause in memory 
of those who died or suf-
fered in all wars and armed 
conflicts. We remember that 

at 11 o’clock on 11 November 1918, 
the guns of the Western Front fell 
silent after more than four years of 
continuous warfare. The Allied ar-
mies had driven the German invad-
ers back, having inflicted heavy de-
feats upon them over the preceding 
four months. The Germans called for 
an armistice to secure a peace set-
tlement. They accepted Allied terms 
that amounted to unconditional sur-
render.  
 

The First 
World War 
brought about 
the mobilisa-
tion of more 
than 70 mil-
lion people 
and left be-
tween nine 
and 13 million 
dead, per-
haps as many 
as one-third 
of them with no known grave. The 
Allies chose this day and time for the 
commemoration of their war dead.  
 

The tradition of honouring all who 
died and suffered began in 1919 
after it was proposed by an Austra-
lian journalist, Edward Honey, who 
was working in Fleet Street.  
 
At about the same time, a South Afri-
can statesman made a similar pro-
posal to the British Cabinet, which 
endorsed it. The commemorations 
were known as Armistice Day.  
 

However, after the Second World 
War, the Australian and British gov-
ernments changed the name to Re-
membrance Day as it was consid-
ered Armistice Day was no longer an 
appropriate title for a day which com-
memorated all war dead.  
 

In Australia, on the 75th anniversary 
in 1993, Remembrance Day ceremo-
nies again became the focus of na-
tional attention. The remains of an 
unknown Australian soldier, ex-
humed from a First World War mili-
tary cemetery in France, were cere-
monially entombed in the Australian 
War Memorial's Hall of Memory.  
 

Remembrance Day ceremonies 
were conducted simultaneously in 
towns and cities all over the country, 
culminating at the moment of burial 
at 11 am and coinciding with the tra-
ditional two minutes' silence.  
 

This ceremony, which touched a 
chord across the Australian nation, 
reestablished Remembrance Day as 
a significant day of commemoration.  
 
Four years later, in 1997, Governor-
General Sir William Deane issued a 
proclamation formally declaring 11 
November to be Remembrance Day, 
urging all Australians to observe one 

minute's si-
lence at 11 
am on 11 
November 
each year to 
remember 
those who 
died or suf-
fered for Aus-
tralia's cause 
in all wars 
and armed 
conflicts.  

 

The silence at the Western Front 98 
years ago also reminds us that, 
while the war had officially come to 
an end, the suffering didn’t.  
 

In 2016, anniversaries fall for many 
conflicts: 2016 is the centenary of 
the battles of Pozieres, Mouquet 
Farm and Fromelles on the Western 
Front; the centenary of battles of 
Romani in Egypt and Magdhaba in 
the Sinai Desert. It is also the 50th 
anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan 
– now known as Vietnam Veterans 
Day.  
 

Australia has always stood tall in 
supporting its friends and the cost 
has been extreme: More than 
100,000 men and women have given 
their lives fighting for their country. 
We remember them and all those 
who have died or suffered in wars, 
including the families of the military 
personnel who have suffered and 
taken their own lives. It is appalling 
that this year, more soldiers have 
taken their lives than died in the  
entire 13-year Afghanistan conflict.  
 

As the biggest Ex Service Organisa-
tion in Western Australia, as well as 
other Ex Service Organisations,  

Why we have Remembrance Day 
By John Arthur | RSLWA Media and Marketing Manager 

Rev. G A Studdert 
Kennedy MC was an 
Anglican Padre in the 

World War I trenches in 
France.  From his book of 

extraordinary poetry 
comes one of the most 

poignant verses ever 
written about war: 

 
 
 
 

Just a little scrap of paper 
In a yellow envelope 

And the whole world is a ruin 
Even hope 


